
Gypsy Moth References: 

The Conservation District is not responsible for the funding that Montmorency county has received in 

millage. We have assisted when possible to coordinate and educate on gypsy moth issues. We are 

currently working with the county to help address the gypsy moth issue. We donôt believe spraying 

chemicals is the solution to control and/or eradication of the gypsy moth. There are many 

alternatives to the management of gypsy moth and we would like to pursue them. Our goal as the 

CD is to educate private landowners on what they can do to help on their own property when gypsy 

moths are an issue. They are not going away anytime soon and education is always the best option 

for ecological sustainability.  

Instructions on checking for egg masses:  

https://www.canr.msu.edu/ipm/invasive_species/Gypsy-Moth/surveying-egg-masses 
 
There is an MSU CANR news article coming out about gypsy moth.  A couple of links to the MSU 
ENviroWeather GM maps are being added, even as I write this.  I know you folks are dealing with 
GM, so I thought Iôd mention it.  
  
There is a lot of info on the GM web page on the MSU IPM site at :  
https://www.canr.msu.edu/ipm/invasive_species/Gypsy-Moth/ 
Feel free to share, copy, print or otherwise make use of the information 
  
Here is the link to the news article, and itôs also on the newsfeed on the Gypsy Moth page:  
https://www.canr.msu.edu/news/gypsy-moth-caterpillars-are-out-and-about 
 
Possible backyard treatment options:  
There is a Bt one can purchase at a big box store, Iôve not used it and am not sure of its 
effectiveness. One thing I do know is that the caterpillars are very likely past the stage where the Bt 
will affect them, and multiple applications may be in order. Application to the leaves, not the 
caterpillars. Please read and follow label directions when using any kind of chemical treatment. 
  
Finally, it may be wise to act this year if you are considering spraying next year. A fall survey of egg 
masses (September ï November) would let you know exactly what to expect next year and would 
inform your decision whether to spray next year (need to start lining up contracts and permits in 
February). There are established survey protocols available on the web or from the DNR. 
 
Information from DNR:  
We do not have any plans to do any spraying of state forest land. We have never sprayed state 
forest land and have not sprayed any state recreation areas since the 1990ôs. GM populations will 
fluctuate and will go through periods of outbreak followed by periods of collapse under pressure from 
viral and fungal pathogens. Mortality of caterpillars occurs in later instars, a couple of weeks from 
now. GM are rarely tree killers and spraying forested areas is not economically reasonable. 
 
 
[Bulletin about the natural pathogens of gypsy moth, found below. Might help for people to know that 
chances are good that these pathogens will cause the population to decrease this year, thus 

decreasing numbers for next year.] 
 

[Bulletin on natural enemies of gypsy moth, also found below. Even though they are native to 
Europe, and not the US, many of our wildlife species have come to enjoy eating them over the year.] 
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